FSU Case 2017-0924817
TIMELY WARNING NOTIFICATION
Possible Threat to the Community
"Your Right to Know"
September 13, 2017
　Notice is being provided to the campus community of an alleged crime reported to have occurred on the Fayetteville State University campus. 
On Wednesday, September 13, 2017, the Fayetteville State University Police Department was notified of an alleged incident in which an unknown suspect fired a handgun on the campus of Fayetteville State University. Reports indicate that two groups of subjects were involved in a verbal dispute on Martin Luther King Drive near Capel Arena. During the dispute, an unknown suspect produced a handgun and fired shots. Both groups of individuals then ran from the area. The suspect and approximately four other subjects in the group with the suspect fled the area on foot.
The suspect is unknown at this time. 
If you have any information that might be helpful in this investigation, contact the following: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Fayetteville State University Police and Public Safety Department at (910) 672-1775 or by using the FSU LIVESAFE APP; Fayetteville Police Department at (910) 433-1529; or Crime Stoppers at (910) 483-8477. 
Anonymous information is welcomed. 
Students, staff, and faculty should carefully consider their surroundings and stay cognizant of those around them. If you observe suspicious activity, immediately contact the Fayetteville State University Police Department.

